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Michelle Smith-Probert








Dear Student Nurse 
Welcome to Ward E3, we hope that you have an enjoyable and fulfilling learning experience while you are with us. You can plan your rota with your mentor and associate mentor; please let us know if you have any transport issues that may need addressing as early on in your allocation as possible. The staff on E3 currently work long days but students do not have to, you can do either an early, late or night shift we ask that you cover all aspects of shifts so weekends as well.
If you have any transport or child care issues that may affect your shift starting times please make your mentor or the manager aware.
Early 07:30-15:30
Late 12:00-20:00
Nights 19:30-08:00
Mentor:
Associate mentor:
The ward P.E.L is Sister Janice Irving via email Janice.irving@boltonft.nhs.uk 
The ward associate P.E.L is Sister Michelle Smith-Probert via email michelle.smith-probert@boltonft.nhs.uk 
Practice Education Facilitator Links – Lisa Cavanaugh or Steph Jolly. Contactable on Tel 5984
University link lecturer is Lee Gorman contactable on l.gorman2@bolton.ac.uk 

Important numbers you will need.
Ward phone number: 01204 390649/152
To use the Bleep system dial 8 then listen to the message Input bleep number followed by ward phone number.
In the event of a CARDIAC EVENT/FIRE-FAST BLEEP 2222 FOLLOWED BY CARDIAC ARREST/FIRE ON WARD E for Echo 3



Ward Philosophy 

Caring is the major focus within the division of elective care, by using a recognised nursing model Roper, Logan and Tierney and the nursing process.
The appropriately trained qualified and unqualified staffs aim to fill the self-care deficits within patients daily living activities, brought on by ill-health but also to support independence.
All the relevant aspects of hospital care will be explained and whenever possible promotion of health will be emphasised.
Every patient and where appropriate significant others will be involved in decisions regarding arrangements of the discharge process.
When appropriate, we will assist in achieving a dignified, peaceful and pain free death.
This will be done with respect for and regardless of age, race, culture gender, sexuality or social status.
Staff grades will be encouraged to develop their professional skills and are accountable for the nursing care they give in accordance with the Code for Nurses and Midwives (2018.)
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Mentors List 

Ward manager Michelle Smith-Probert (sign off/level 2)
Sister Janice Irving (sign off)
Sister Natalie Allen (level 2)
Staff nurse Michelle Best (commence mentorship in March 2019)
Staff nurse Anna Dakin (sign off)
Staff nurse Norren Mhangara (commence mentorship in March 2019)
Staff nurse Sarah Ridings (commence mentorship in February 2019)
Staff nurse Katie whitehead (sign off)
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Learning opportunity’s available within placement.

E3 have patients undergoing colorectal, upper GI surgery and General surgery.
This includes patients with inflammatory bowel disease-ulcerative colitis, chrohns disease and those with cancer who require formation of a stoma and those that require general surgery for example hernia repair, cholecystectomy and exploratory surgery.

Skills which can be learnt under supervision are as follows:

Nursing Assessments
Care planning
Risk assessments
Pre and post-operative care 
Pain management
Wound care 
Nutritional assessment and care 
Care of the patient requiring Total Parentral nutritional support (TPN)
Naso gastric tube insertion and feeding.
PEG tube feeding
Support of patients adapting to life with a stoma
Management of open abdominal wounds/abdominal Fistula.
Distal feeding.





[image: ]
You must use this form to record five written reflective accounts on your CPD and/or practice-related feedback and/or an event or experience in your practice and how this relates to the Code. Please fill in a page for each of your reflective accounts, making sure you do not include any information that might identify a specific patient, service user or colleague. Please refer to our guidance on preserving anonymity in the section on non-identifiable information in How to revalidate with the NMC.
	Reflective account:

	What was the nature of the CPD activity and/or practice-related feedback and/or event or experience in your practice? 

	



	What did you learn from the CPD activity and/or feedback and/or event or experience in your practice? 

	




	How did you change or improve your practice as a result? 

	



	How is this relevant to the Code? 
Select one or more themes: Prioritise people – Practise effectively – Preserve safety – Promote professionalism and trust

	





Spoke placements for Ward E3

1st years and above 
Colorectal nurses (bleep 5307)
Stoma nursing team (bleep 5307)
Dietician (5605)
Theatre induction attend theatre reception and arrange date and time.
Occupational therapists Liaise with ward based staff to arrange spoke
Physiotherapist therapists Liaise with ward based staff to arrange spoke
Bereavement team (Bleep 5708)
Bed managers (Bleep 5567)
Endoscopy (5648)
Theatres liaise with Consultants regarding list.
Diabetes specialist nurse (6293)
Integrated discharge team (IDT)

2nd year students 
Tissue viability (01204 390 122).

3rd year students 
Acute Pain team (bleep 4866)





Spoke placements diary 
	Spoke area
	Date 
	Reflection complete 

	E.G- endoscopy
	25/12/18
	√

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	



Harm Free Care Panel

Elective care are to attend the panel when they have caused harm to their patient, before attended the panel the ward must complete a Root Cause Analysis (RCA)
This is an in depth piece of work that ensures the root cause of the incident id found and an action plan is to be formed for the ward to be complete within an acceptable timescale.
All student nurses are advised to go to panel and they can then listen to the patient’s case from admission though to the date the harm is caused.
If student wish to attend panel they must inform their manager and they can arrange this for them
The times of the panel vary but usually start at 9:00-12:00 on a Friday.



IT Services

If for any reason you cannot access your emails or have issues with your IT access, please let the ward manager or sisters know and this can be resolved with a simple email and telephone call.
IT services telephone numbers 5950, emailITServiceDesk@boltonft.nhs.uk 

Library access

Books, e-journals and journals are available for student nurses to access in the education centre library or you can ring for the library to find any of the above for you by ringing ext 5935.
Library opening times 
08:30-17:30 Mon-Thursday
08:30-16:30 Friday 
There is also computer access in the library which is available at the above times with a relevant student card.
There are also three ward computers available but these are in high demand during the early morning on the ward.

[bookmark: _GoBack]
Completed March 2019
image2.png
iiih.l‘f’

\"‘\\\\\\“.'





image3.png
8

KEEP
CALM

FIND
A
MENTOR




image4.png
REFLECTIVE ACCOUNTS FORM





image1.jpeg




image5.JPG
NHS

Bolton
NHS Foundation Trust




